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Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 

Director, Legal Services 

Phone: 603-724-2135 

Email: Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

April 8, 2022 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 

 

Re: Docket No. DG 20-105; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Request for Change in Rates 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, and pursuant to 

Order No. 26,505 (July 30, 2021), attached please find the Direct Testimony of Catherine A. McNamara, 

Erica L. Menard, Robert A. Mostone, and Bradford Marx, with attachments, in support of the Company’s 

request for approval of a distribution rate increase of $3.2 million, effective August 1, 2022.  This amount 

is the revenue requirement to recover most of the $28,177,868 in capital assets placed into service 

during 2021.  Although the full revenue requirement is slightly higher, the Settlement Agreement 

approved in Order 26,505 capped this second step increase at $3.2 million. 

Please add Bradford Marx Bradford.Marx@libertyutilities.com to the existing service list in this 

docket:  

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic version of this 

filing will be provided.  Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List 


